August 7, 2025

Mr. Tim Harbaugh DuPage County Director of Facilities 421 County Farm Road Wheaton, IL 60187

Re: Notice of Termination of Agreement - DuPage County Veterans' Memorial, Inc.

Dear Tim:

I am sending this letter in follow up to our past discussions.

With the passing of Terry Owens on July 8, the President of the DuPage County Veterans' Memorial, Incorporated ("DCVM"), and as the authorized representative of DCVM, I am hereby terminating the December 10, 2013, Agreement between the County of DuPage, Illinois and the DuPage County Veterans' Memorial, Incorporated Regarding the Operation, Maintenance and Use of the DuPage County Veterans' Memorial (approved by DuPage County Resolution FM-0001-14).

There are two remaining members of the DCVM, myself and Ken Jacobs. I have discussed this matter with Mr. Jacobs and he supports and has approved this decision.

The DCVM has a remaining fund balance of \$1,518.01. This remaining fund balance will be donated to the DuPage County Veterans Assistance Commission, under the direction of Steve Fixler.

We have enjoyed our partnership.

If you have any questions, please contact me.

Sincerely,

George Kouba

Member, DuPage County Veterans' Memorial, Inc.

521 S Park View Elmhurst, IL 60126 (630)880-3676